November 2004

The Lord has given us a great month filled with excitement.  We have seen people saved and many exciting activities in the church. In the middle of October we started a Bible institute with the church people.  Our church people are enjoying it and we praise the Lord for the good amount of people that have the desire to learn. 

Just recently the Lord opened the door for us to begin another work up in a city about an hour north of us called Quilmes.  When we first arrived I had desired to see God do a work in two large cities north of us and the Lord is opening the doors.  We have begun with a meeting on Sunday afternoon in between our regular morning and evening services here in La Plata.  God has allowed us to see a good group of people that desire to learn His Word.  

The work in Santiago del Estero in Northern Argentina went through a hard time just recently, but God is blessing and we believe we are going to be able to see many things happen.  We ask that you would pray for Pastor Carlos Collantes and his wife who has traveled from Peru to pastor the church for the time God leads him.  There are many needs and things that need to be done, and we ask that you help us keep this a matter of prayer.  


I also ask that you be praying for Mindy as she is very close to her due date with our third daughter.  We ask that you pray God allows a safe delivery and a healthy baby that will serve our Lord and Saviour.


We would like to make you aware of a great opportunity to learn more about missions.  From December 16-18, in Gatlinburg, TN, everyone from 17 years of age and up who has a desire to learn more about missions and eager to hear how God is working, is invited to the “Summit”.  This will be an experience you will not want to miss! To find out more, go to :www.ourgeneration.info/summit.htm 

We have the opportunity to help in two other areas that have no church.  There is a group of Christians in Sárate that do not have a church but are willing to gather to hear God’s Word.  One man has offered to let us use his house until the group can organize and begin paying for rent.  Another work is in a closer city, Villa España, where a friend has won some people to the Lord, but they lack a church.  In few words, there are many needs and many open doors.  The harvest truly is great, but the laborers are few.

Lord willing around the 22nd of November we will be beginning a full-time Bible Institute with young men that are willing to live at the church and study from Tuesday to Friday from 8:30 to 12:30.  It looks like we may have around 10 young men that are surrendered to serve the Lord and wanting to prepare their lives to serve Him.  We ask your prayers for the many needs and exciting things that are about to happen.  We came to this country with desires to train young men to take the Gospel and are now seeing God begin to open doors. 


“And people who do not know the Lord ask why in the world we waste our lives as missionaries. They forget that they too are expending their lives...and when the bubble has burst they will have nothing of eternal significance to show for the years they have wasted.” – Nate Saint
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